Rotary Board Special Meeting

Thursday, July 9, 2015
11:00 a.m. @ Woodlawn Museum
Attendees: Jen Saunders, Jody Wolford-Tucker, Mike Sealander, Kermit Theall, Josh Torrance, Heidi Grindle, Paul Pangburn, Crystal Richards, and Rachel Nobel.

Guests: Al Feather (District Governor), Sue Feather and Annette Higgins (Assistant Governor Region #8
Introduction of Board Members.
The agenda for the meeting was designed and led by Al Feather.
The first topic on the agenda was an overview of the Noontime Rotary’s goals and missions for the 2015-2016 year.
Jen Saunders explained the club’s gift is service.  We have a project called “Focus Groups” which centers on the club offering their expertise to non-profits and profitable businesses.  Jen explained the process that is used during this project, as well as the overall goal of the project; ensuring that the end result is beneficial to the business and meets their individual needs

Jen explained the High School Mentoring Program.  The club meets with the students from September to May.  During this time the students are introduced to many topics including job interviewing techniques, the college application process, how to conduct themselves at Business After Hour events (business social settings), and are given the opportunity to run a rotary meeting as a team.

Jen touched on the club’s efforts to grow the Scholarship Program so that it can continue to benefit the students.    
There was a short discussion on how the club would become more involved with the District’s International Project this year.

The next topic covered on the agenda was the different fundraising efforts conducted by the Noontime Rotary Club.
Jen explained the largest fundraising project the club plans for is the Electronic E-Waste Project.  This project could also be classified as a service project.  The Club has been offering an E-Waste Collection event for the prior 7 years.  This is the primary source of funding for the scholarships that are awarded to high school seniors.  This project is fairly easy to organize and runs very smoothly.

The Club also organizes a Rubber Ducky Race to be held during the Autumn Gold Festival.  The Club started this project 3 years ago, and still continues to be learning experience.  This project really needs a dedicated committee to start the sales, exposure, and planning process much earlier in the year.  Al Feather suggested the Club contact Peter Burke from Rockland, as they conduct a very successful Ducky Race.  A suggestion was also made to find businesses that would be willing to sponsor a duck in the race.  Traditionally three or four businesses will donate prizes, which are listed on the tickets.  The Club offers a cash prize of $1,000; the goal would be to have this cash prize donated by a local business as well.  This fundraiser is moderately successful in adding funds to the Scholarship Program.  All the funds received from this project are reserved for the scholarship fund.  A suggestion was made to advertise this event on Face Book and Clubrunner so that other Rotary Clubs may support the event or attend it.
Al Feather spoke about some of the citations that were explained at the PETS Conference.  The Club was challenged to achieve some of the citations.  Al explained how easy it is to achieve those with a little documentation.

One of the citations is the Turkey Cup Challenge.  There are minimal number of points needed to qualify and then all the clubs meeting the minimal number are entered into a hat.  A Club is then drawn out.  This just requires keeping track of eligible points.

Jen was challenged at the PETS Conference to achieve the Government Citation.  
Al explained the District is working diligently to develop webinars for different training opportunities to make it more convenient for members to attend.  They are working on some webinars for new members as well.

The District Assembly will be held in Saint George on Halloween.  This Assembly will focus on developing a more accurate budget compared to prior years, providing Committee reports and offering workshops.  There will be an opportunity to dress up for the Halloween holiday.

The Rotary District 7790 Conference will be held at Sugarloaf, May 20-22, 2016.  A brochure is attached to the minutes as well as on the tables during the noon time meeting on July 9, 2015.  Al spoke on different events that will take place during this conference as well as the room rates and opportunities to rent or borrow condos.  

The District will be utilizing Clubrunner starting this year.  They are in the process of uploading information to this site now.  Clubrunner will link directly to Rotary International’s site.  Noontime Rotary started using Clubrunner beginning on July 1, 2015 so now the attendance records will upload automatically to Rotary International’s domain site.  Al recommended sending events to RI for posting on their calendar of events as well as the District’s site.
There was also a short discussion on the efforts being made by Jen in assisting with the Blue Hill Club’s creation.  This new Club is actively working towards a charter, which requires them to have 20 members.  Once they obtain a charter status, the Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Club will continue to be their sponsor.  So far this Club has been very active in organizing themselves and working toward recruiting the necessary membership number.  They have some very excited potential members.
Al will provide Paul with the email address of the District Membership Chair, so that our club will be kept up to date on the available webinars.
The Red Badge Program was very successful in West Bay.  That Club now has 90 members.  This program helps teach new members about Rotary.  It takes potential members approximately 6 months to complete the program; once they have completed the program they are eligible to become members.  

Jen explained that Paul is the new Membership Chair for the Noontime Rotary.  Paul will be focusing on implementing an orientation program for new members as this has been noted as a weakness within our Club.

Al explained he has implemented a new procedure within the Executive Committee which involves having the incoming officers’ job shadow the current officers for a lengthy time prior to being appointed to the office.  Al is working with all the membership committees across the district in an effort to grow membership.

Al explained the Foundation Goals.  The Foundation awarded funds to 40 clubs last year in the form of a grant.  $72,000 was requested from the foundation, which exceeded the available funds.  Al encouraged the Club to get involved in the Foundation.  If a club contributes to the Foundation they are eligible for grant funds toward their projects.  Jen would like to see the Club meet 100% participation in this program.  It was suggested each member contribute at least $5 toward this program and then the Club would work up from there.  Some clubs designated particular fundraisers to specifically go to the Foundation.
Al explained how the Youth Exchange Program works.  Sue Wood has been working on a summer program which costs clubs very little money if any to participate.  Al also explained the Short Term Exchange Program.  This is an exciting program.

The Noontime Rotary does not currently have a Foundation Chair.  It was recommended that the club have one.  This is important because the chair would attend the Foundation meetings, learn to fill out the grant request forms, and receive ideas on how to obtain the highest percentage of matching funds.
The Noontime Rotary was chartered in 2008.  Jen and Paul were the first two members to join in 2009.

Al stated he would ask Corinna to add the Noontime Rotary’s summer meeting schedule to the website.

Al explained the Josh the Baby Otter Project.  This is a program for K-First grade students.  He explained the cost of the book is very little for rotary groups.  Some clubs use this as a project for their high school students or as a service project in an effort to reach out to the younger generation.  

Adjourned at 11:30 AM
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